


Policy: Chapter 16 of the NPPF (2023), particularly paragraph 205, that states: ‘When considering 
the impact of a proposed development on the significance of a designated heritage asset, great weight 
should be given to the asset’s conservation (and the more important the asset, the greater the weight 
should be). This is irrespective of whether any potential harm amounts to substantial harm, total loss 
or less than substantial harm to its significance’. 
 
Section 16 (2) of the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990 requires that, in 
considering whether to grant listed building consent for any works the local planning authority shall 
have special regard to the desirability of preserving the building or its setting or any features of special 
architectural or historic interest which it possesses. 
 
Recommendation: Withdrawal and submission of a revised heritage study and impact assessment 
and amended plans and justification to address the above design and conservation concerns. HB&P 
would be happy to review the application again once the additional details are submitted.  If this is not 
forthcoming, then the application should be refused on heritage grounds.  

 
Regards 
 
Ross Anthony 
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